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Dear Friends,

I’m sure that you have heard the proverb ‘You can’t teach an old dog new tricks’, and it is probably true but what you definitely can do is teach additional skills to everyone.

We are all good at something – we all have skills that are personal to us whatever they may be. I am half-way through the Church Leadership Programme Course that I thought would be ‘above’ me, but I have been pleasantly surprised how, up to now, the course has built on the skills that I already have. It just goes to show that you are never too old to continue your learning, all that is needed is the willingness and the opportunities to do it.

When you think about it Jesus sought out suitable, ‘ordinary’ adults to give his message to. Our culture formally teaches children to read and write and do their sums, they learn about different religions and cultures and it is usually up to the parents or carers to teach them about the way that they should live. The adults of Jesus’ day were being given a new way of thinking, a new way of being neighbours, a new way of belief in what God means to us in our lives.

We should always be willing to expand our learning, attending Bible Bytes, prayer meetings, church services and any other opportunity to meet with others and learn about the message that Jesus wants us to spread throughout this area and beyond. What a task! What a delight! To be able to talk about Jesus and what he has taught us.

I pray that we shall always seek out the opportunities that are available to us and enter into life-long learning with a willingness to pass on the thrill of being loved by God.

If you would like to explore opportunities in your church please speak to one of the Ministry team. We are always willing to help.

May God bless you all as we prepare to enter a time of Lent.

Eileen
SUNDAY SERVICE TIMES
Whetstone URC




10.00 am


Oadby URC





10.15 am

South Wigston URC



10.30 am


Wigston Magna




10.30 am


Saffron Lane





11.00 am

Abbots Road





10.45 am

Please check with the relevant Church Secretaries to confirm when services are taking place at any of the Group Churches.
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Worship Leaders for February 2022

Oadby



6 
Revd David Howlett





13
David Todd





20 
Eileen Williams





27 
Ray Green
Saffron Lane


6 
G Milnes





13
Revd Martin Ferris





20
Revd Les Gill 

 





27
K Drinkwater 

 
South Wigston

6 
Café Church Discussion





13 
Revd Les Gill





20 
Revd David Howlett





27 
Revd Martin Ferris
Wigston Magna

  6
Mr. Ray Green
13
Mrs. Julie Slatford
20
The Worship Group (Communion)
27
Mr. Philip Tiplady
Whetstone


6 
Mrs. Eileen Williams (Holy Communion) 
13 
Mr. Paul Baxter 
20 
Rev. Martin Ferris 
27
Mr. David Todd   
Abbots Road


6
Revd Martin Ferris  (Communion)





13 
Abbots Road Worship Group





20  
Revd Pam Smith (Communion)





27  
Mr Eric Hanson
Regular Church Events

Oadby URC

Weekly Coffee Morning 





Every Monday from 10.00 to 12.00





11 O’Clock Club





1st & 3rd Thursday 10.30 am for 11.00 start




Ladies Group





4th Thursday  2.00pm – 4.00pm





Craft Group and Lunch





4th Saturday  11.00 am
Whetstone URC

Weekly “Coffee and Chat” 

                                     Every Thursday from 10.00am  to 12.00

Saffron Lane URC 
Weekly 3T’s  (Tea, Toast & Talk) 





Every Thursday from 10.00am  to 12.00
Wigston Magna
Community Cinema




Alternate Months from February – 1.30 pm





Social Afternoon





2nd & 4th Wednesday
For more information please contact the relevant Church Secretary

South Wigston
     


Di Statham

0116 2810053
Wigston Magna


Eileen Williams

0116 2478929

Saffron Lane



Sandra Clay

0116 2835375

  Oadby




Pauline Hudson

0116 2712913

Whetstone



Janet Statham

0116 2863335

Jean Warner
         0116 2752405

BIBLE BYTES
(Formerly Group Bible Study)

Held at Saffron Lane URC

1st Tuesday of each Month at 10.30 am

Everybody is welcome to come along

Tuesday 1 February    -  Led by David Todd

Tuesday 1 March   -  Led by Eileen Williams

Tuesday 5 April  - Led by Revd Martin Ferris

GROUP AGM
The Group AGM for 2022 was originally planned for 

Sunday 6 February.  

In view of the fact that the last AGM was only in October 

it has been decided to delay this year’s AGM until June.
Message from Revd Stan Crane

Greetings to my many friends in the South and East Leicestershire Area. 
Many thanks to those who remembered my birthday in December and sent greetings at Christmas. I have not been in the best of health lately so apologies for not being in touch. 
Peace and blessings to everybody.

Stanley
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DEADLINE FOR MARCH 2022 MAGAZINE

Sunday 20 February 2022

Send your items to your church representative or direct to 

di.statham@btinternet.com
If you do not have a computer a hand written copy can be accepted. Contact Di Statham 0116 2810053 for information 
Area Covenant Service

On Sunday 23 January 2022 all of the Churches in the South and East Leicestershire Area gathered together at Wigston Magna URC for a Covenant Service.  
This service gave thanks for the past times as the South Leicestershire Group and Abbots Road URC and looked forward to new times working together as the new Resource Area of South and East Leicestershire.

The service was led by Resource Minister Revd Martin Ferris and East Midlands Synod Moderator Revd Geoffrey Clarke assisted by members of the churches in the area.
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Wigston Magna News

FEBRUARY SERVICES
  6

Mr. Ray Green
13

Mrs. Julie Slatford
20

The Worship Group      (this will be a Communion Service)
27

Mr. Philip Tiplady
DIARY DATES
  6

“Sponsor a Child” Sunday

FEBRUARY BIRTHDAYS
 6
Adam Powell (13)
18
Sandra Dunkerley

FLOWER ROTA
 6
Hetty Bason
13
Marian Plumb Memorial
20
Sheila Stephens
27
Joan Smith
There are three types of Christians who respond to the call of service:
Rowboat Christians - they have to be pushed
Sailboat Christians  - they always go with the wind
Steamboat Christians – they make up their minds where they need to be and go there regardless of the weather
Which one are you?
Community Cinema

JUDY

Starring Renee Zellweger

Thirty years after starring in “The Wizard of Oz” beloved actress and singer Judy Garland arrives in London to perform sold out shows at The Talk of the Town night club. While there she reminisces with friends and fans and begins a whirlwind romance with musician Mickey Deans her soon to be fifth husband.

Showing at

Long Street United Reformed Church

On

Monday 7th February 2022

Starting at 1.30 pm

Doors Open 12.45 pm

Hot / Cold Drinks available

To book your seat contact Julie 07544 981674

Cost  £5

(Masks optional but preferred)
South Wigston News
RECIPE – FEBRUARY: Chocolate Mousse (Serves 4)
6 ozs cooking chocolate, broken into pieces

3 tablespoons strong black coffee

1 tablespoon brandy

4 eggs, separated

To decorate:
Quarter of a pint double cream, whipped

Flaked almonds, toasted

Place chocolate, coffee and brandy in a bowl over a saucepan of hot water and stir until melted. 
Remove from the heat and leave to cool for 1 minute.

Add the egg yolks to the chocolate mixture, beat well.

Whisk the egg whites until stiff and fold into the chocolate mixture.

Pour into a trifle bowl or dish, and chill for at least 3 hours before serving.

Decorate with whipped cream and almonds. 
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A Thought for the Month Ahead.
What sunshine is to flowers, smiles are to humanity.

These are but trifles, to be sure; but scattered along life's pathway,

the good they do is inconceivable.

South Wigston News
GARDENING TIPS – FEBRUARY

1)   Order weed-killers and fertilizers.

2)   Keep putting out food and water for hungry birds.

3)   Prune container grown vines.

4)   Deadhead flowers from winter flowering plants.

5)   Dig over new vegetable beds and leave the clumps of earth to be

      broken up by frost.

6)   Prune back trees and climbing plants when dormant on frost-free

      days, but not if a very cold snap is forecast.
BIRTHDAYS: 
19th Di Statham

Dear Friends,   
Can you help?

A friend of mine collects used postage stamps to raise money for the Leprosy Mission. With the advent of emails, used stamps are not so plentiful. Could you help by collecting any stamps you get in the post, then pass them on to me at any Group meeting? 
The stamps do need to have a quarter of an inch border round them.  
Many thanks.

 Marion Bartholomew (South Wigston URC)
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South Wigston News
PRAYER LIST – FEBRUARY:    Please pray for:

1 Those meeting in our Bible Bytes Group today, to study God's 
 Word.

 2   Our Queen at the beginning of her Platinum Jubilee Year.

 3   Those of our group who are not well at the moment

 4   Our politicians, that they make the right decisions.

 5   Those struggling with Covid and its after effects.

 6   All who are preaching the Word of God in our churches today.

 7   Those who find it difficult to get out in wintry weather.

 8   All who are unemployed.

 9   Our servicemen and women keeping the peace in war-torn
      countries.

10   Parents finding it difficult to make ends meet.

11   The homeless and all who help them.

12   All who are living with terminal illness.

13   On Racial Justice Sunday, pray for all those who suffer through
       any kind of prejudice.

14   On St Valentine's Day, pray for those we love.

15   Children who live in fear and dread.

16   All who work for our Emergency Services.

17   All who have had to work many extra hours because of Covid 19.

18   Give thanks for the talents we have.

19   Writers whose hymns give us comfort and inspiration.

20   All who read the Word of God in our churches today.

21   Those who are uncertain about their future.

22   Members of the Guide and Scout movement on their 
       “Thinking Day.”
23   All who are lonely.

24   Our understanding of the needs of others.

25   Pray for World Peace.

26   Give thanks for friends and family.

27   Our friends attending the other churches in our communities.

28   Faith to put all things in the hands of God.      
South Wigston News

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER

FRIDAY MARCH 4TH  AT 2-00 PM

at

THE METHODIST CHURCH

BLABY ROAD

This year’s Service has been prepared by the Christian Women of England, Wales and Northern Ireland. (Scotland has its own service)

We rejoice that, although we have many things in common, we are a diverse people. Over the years the British Isles has welcomed people from all corners of the Earth, some who have chosen to come and others who are refugees fleeing from persecution in their own lands.

Today we are a multi-ethnic, multi-cultural, multi-faith society. We are proud of our diversity and keen to preserve these differences of language and culture.
The theme of this year’s service is God’s promise, found in the book of Jeremiah “I know the plans I have for you” focusing on freedom, forgiveness, justice  and God’s peace.
Throughout the course of history nations have conquered other nations and established empires that have stretched across the known world. Britain was one of these conquering nations.  Looking back we realise that through our selfishness and lack of consideration for others, our nation caused suffering to our sisters and brothers in other countries. We also recognize that many British citizens originally came from lands that were colonised in the past. It is important to acknowledge this and during the service there will be a specific prayer of confession. 

Saffron Lane News

Preachers and Readers list for Feb – Mar 2022
	
	OT
	NT
	SERV
	COLL
	Preacher
	

	Feb 6th 
	8
	7
	8
	13
	G Milnes
	Communion 10.30
Service followed by Church business meeting

	Feb 13th 
	30
	12
	30
	13
	M Ferris
	Communion

	Feb 20th 
	3
	36
	3
	13
	L Gill
	Communion

	Feb27th 
	5
	6
	#
	14
	K Drinkwater
	Family Service

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Mar 6th 
	7
	8
	7
	13
	E Williams
	Communion

	Mar13th  
	10
	11
	10
	13
	D Todd
	Communion

	Mar20th  
	12
	30
	12
	13
	R Green
	Communion

	Mar27th 
	36
	3
	#
	14
	J Slatford
	Family Service
Mothering Sunday


	3 Kath T
	7.Angela S
	12.Elizabeth R
	# No server

	4.Maureen F
	8. Brian S
	13.Darren C
	30 Sandra

	5.Sue B
	10.Molly B
	14. Mackenzie
	36 Dec B

	6.Pat S
	11.Richard B
	
	


Birthday February
22nd Richard Benham
Birthday March
19th Angela Slater
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Saffron Lane News
Happy New Year from all at Saffron Lane Church

Our Carol service went very well and also our Midnight Communion service lead for us by Rev, Martin Ferris. 
Some of the food we had collected was picked up for the food bank in South Wigston.
Following a meeting of those interested in attending our Bible Study Group – now known as BIBLE BYTES – it was decided to hold our meetings here at Saffron Lane on the first Tuesday of each month at 10.30 am.  This timing will be trialled for 3 months and then reviewed to check that it is “working”.  Everybody is welcome to join us.

Saffron Lane Church Charites Donations 2021
2020-2021 for Water aid £600.00
2021 Carol service and Christmas eve collection Shelter £120.00
Church Windows
The Church has decided to have some white metal protection put over our large Church windows facing the car park as it’s the only way to keep them safe. We have thought long and hard about this but nobody can think of any other way of protecting these windows.  We now pray that the windows stay safe till the protection can be fitted. The four windows that were done again before November will wait to be done by then.
Saffron Lane News

A poem by Doreen Storton
The Wint’ry Scene
To watch the first few snowflakes fall,
Each one a symmetrical shape:
To wake and see our beautiful world
Covered o’er with a snowy white cape.
To see once again a robin’s breast,
Crimson red against the snow:
To hear the wind whistling thro’the trees
As I sit by the firelight glow.
To feel the crunch of ice under foot,
When everything’s frozen o’er:
To see the icicles crisp and sharpe,
And watch as they slowly thaw.
To be able to wrap up cosy and warm,
And keep out the Winter’s cold:
To return to our own little haven called home,
With its pleasures and joys manifold.
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Whetstone News

Given that this is our February magazine, it seems a little late to be sending New Year wishes. Nevertheless, we hope and pray that 2022 brings success, joy and happiness to all. 
A Few Thank you’s
On the 21st of December, we held our Candlelit Carol service. As usual, it was a wonderful opportunity to get together to hear familiar readings and to sing beloved carols, as we joined to celebrate the impending birth of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. Special thanks to Bernard and Kevin for organising the Service, playing the organ and leading the worship. Thanks also to Christopher and Jon and all those involved in preparing the mulled wine, warm mince pies, tea, coffee and hot chocolate that were shared at the close of the service. 
Thanks also to Kevin who led our worship on both Christmas Day and Boxing Day. Both services were wonderful, as always and were enjoyed by all who attended. 
Our thanks to Pam, Jon and Chris Brookes for providing and organising the Christmas raffle. This raised £250 for church funds. Thank you to all who supported. 
The winners were: 
First prize: Luxury hamper Lynne Kay 
Second prize: Cake stand and cakes Jenny Shenton 
Third prize: Celebrations chocolates Jane and Clive Smith Fourth prize: Bottle of wine Wendy McEwan 
We thank Kevin for the wonderful pictures he puts on the screen between hymns for our Sunday services. He always seems to perfectly match them to the title or theme of the hymn. 
Thanks also to him for all the work he does in preparing for our services. 
Whetstone News

Change of Date
The Murder Mystery evenings booked for January have now been put back until March. Dates for these evenings are now Friday 11th March and Saturday 12th March. For further details, contact Jean or Whetstone Drama Group directly, via their website. 
Are you like Kevin ??
I know lots of folks have heard this little prayer but I had only heard the first four lines and didn’t know there was more. It made me wonder how many people there are, like myself? That got me thinking - maybe the full prayer should get another airing, out there in the world! 
                             The Serenity Prayer 

God grant me the serenity to accept the things, I cannot change; Courage to change the things I can; and wisdom to know the difference. Living one day at a time; Enjoying one moment at a time; Accepting hardships as the pathway to peace; Taking, as He did, this sinful world as it is, not as I would have it; Trusting that He will make all things right if I surrender to His will; So that I may be reasonably happy in this life and supremely happy with Him forever and ever in the next. 
Preachers for February: 

6th - Mrs. Eileen Williams (Holy Communion) 
13th - Mr. Paul Baxter 
20th - Rev. Martin Ferris 
27th - Mr. David Todd   
Oadby News

Ruby Hoare
A ruby is a precious gem and Ruby Hoare was our gem at the Eleven o'clock Group. She breezed into our group on her red mobility scooter - NAN 1 which she drove with panache. 
   A small lady in stature but great in personality, with a love of colour. Before long about a dozen of us were wearing striped colourful jumpers knitted for us by Ruby. 
  As I have said Ruby loved colour and dressed accordingly. At Christmas she would twinkle and sparkle wearing her festive 
ear-rings. She could also sing, recite and tell a good tale. 
  When she moved to Great Easton with Patsy her daughter, we were saddened. However she kept in touch and Patsy kindly brought her to visit on several occasions. 
   Recently, they had moved to Devon and it was there that Ruby died peacefully on 22nd November aged 102. A life well lived. 
  There is surely a new star brightly twinkling in the Heavens.

Paddy Letts
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Oadby Future Events
World Day of Prayer Service

Friday 4 March 2022

10.30 am

St Peters Church,  Oadby
“I Know the Plans I have For You”
Prepared by the Women of England, Wales and Northern Ireland 
Spring Fayre

Saturday 23rd April 2022

10.00 – 1.00 

Please reserve this date in your diary

Further Details to Follow Later

Abbots Road News

SOME NEWS FROM ABBOTS ROAD

BY EDITH MIDDLETON

Well time flies doesn’t it?  How are you coping?
We at Abbots Road have had a share of COVID victims. But the Elders have done a grand job keeping us going.
Before Christmas we had a good Carol Service with some good singing and Mark on the organ.
Just recently we have had to hold worship in the church hall because something has gone wrong with the heating in church. But Charlotte has been wonderful, playing the piano when necessary, and she does it very well too.
We lost one of our long time Members, Mr Brian Wilford. He was a very good man who was Captain of our Boys Brigade for many years.

He and Dave Wren were great friends and did so much work looking after the fabric of the church. Our thoughts and prayers are with Marie, Brian’s wife of many years.
Pam and Ivor celebrated their Golden Wedding Anniversary on 15th. January, which is a great milestone in this day and age. 
I hope this New Year will be a happier one for everybody.
God bless you all and Greetings from all at Abbots Road.
Greetings
Abbots Road News
The Son of God,    
Submitted By June
He was born in a barn, his father a carpenter, and his mother a decent woman, but they were of no significance and certainly couldn’t have afforded to give the boy a private education.
And yet, as a teenager, he was arguing the toss with his elders and betters in the council chambers. He never got a proper job, just roamed around the countryside, unshaven, and living off bread and water and the occasional fish, while offering his opinions to those who cared to listen.
He became the manager of football team known as The Disciples, not one of them a star, in fact the twelfth man rather let the side down by accepting a transfer fee of 30 pieces of silver to play for the opposition.
The authorities eventually arrested him as a rabble-rouser, but couldn’t decide what to charge him with, other than the fact that he claimed to be the Son of God.
They strung him up with a couple of criminals, and when he finally gave up the ghost, rather assumed that would be the last they’d hear of him.

The Disciples were relegated at the end of the season, in fact the Captain denied on more than one occasion that he’d never been a member of his team.
When he died at the age of thirty-three, there were no obituaries in the local press reporting his achievements, no glossy supplements 
highlighting his colourful career, no radio programmes to discuss his legacy, and no box sets recording any of his miracles.
Abbots Road News

Cont……
But then, he’d never relied on focus groups to advise him on current trends, or advertising gurus to spend millions promoting his brand, or spin doctors to sharpen his image, and he didn’t require social media to keep his followers up to date, so you could be forgiven for assuming he’d be forgotten in a few days.

SO HOW CAN ONE EXPLAIN THAT OVER TWO THOUSAND YEARS LATER, JESUS CHRIST IS STILL THE BEST-KNOWN CELEBRITY ON EARTH?
COULD IT JUST BE THAT HE WAS THE SON OF GOD?

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

We have had the Bible notes for a couple of months now and many of you have said that you find them a really good resource for your daily Bible reading. This is very encouraging. If you have not yet used the Bible notes, you can collect a copy from the back of the church. These are provided to us for free, as ODB Ministries rely solely on donations.

If you need more information, please speak to me or you can visit the ODB website odb.org, where you can access all the resources available.

Charlotte
Abbots Road News

Be still and know that I am God
The original Hebrew root of Be Still doesn’t mean “be quiet” ; it means “let go”. 
That’s very different, don’t you think ? 
Let go and know that I am God!. 
Let go of trying to control your spouse ! 

Let go of your worry about your finances !  

Let go of your past !  

Let go of what you can’t control  - and rest in the knowledge that God is in control.
Sheila Walsh  

www.she-rises.net
Sung Blessing Before Sharing[image: image11]
(Tune : Spirit of the Living God)


Spirit of the Living God


Move among us now

Make us one in heart and mind


Through our bread and wine

Taking, breaking


Blessing, sharing



Spirit of the Living God


Bless our bread and wine

Abbots Road News
Some Jokes for you to enjoy??

What did the classmate say when asked why they kept walking next to the same person at school? 
‘I was told I had to walk by Faith.’

Where was Solomons temple located? 
On the side of his head.

An ice-cream van has just crashed on the motorway. The police have put out cones.

Here’s a question for the mind readers out there…….
I went down to the paint store to get thinner. 
It didn’t work.

When I was young, I was poor. But after years of hard work, I am no longer young.

I asked an electrician to fix an electrical issue at my house but he refused.

Two old ladies chatting: 

1st lady: “My memory is so bad”.

2nd lady: “How bad is it?”

1st lady: “How bad is what?”

Lectionary Readings

6 February

Isaiah 6   1 - 8  (9 - 13)


Psalm 138

1 Corinthians 15   1 – 11

Luke 5   1 – 11

13 February

Jeremiah 17   5 – 10

Psalm 1

1 Corinthians 15   12 - 20

Luke 6  17 – 26

20 February

Genesis 45   3 – 11.  15

Psalm 37  1 – 11. 39 – 40

1 Corinthians 15   35 – 38, 42 - 50
Luke 6   27 – 38
27 February

Exodus 34  29 – 35

Psalm 99

2 Corinthians 3 v12 – 4 v 2

Luke 9 28 – 36 (37 – 43)

FEBRUARY 2022
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